
Fort Segarra 

Flamingo Bay Landfill and Test Areas 

Proposed Plan 

Virtual Public Meeting and Comment Period 

The U.S. military acquired Water Island during World War 

II for an Army coastal defense installation known as Fort 

Segarra.  The Army began constructing the fort, but the war 

ended before it was completed.  By 1950, the military had 

removed materials related to their training and transferred  

the island to the U.S. Department of Interior.  The land was 

later transferred to the U.S. Virgin Islands government. 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) recently 

completed a Remedial Investigation to determine if anything 

hazardous remains from the military’s training, and the 

results of the investigation and recommendations are 

summarized in a Proposed Plan. 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we will not be able to hold 

an in-person meeting, but we will post our virtual meeting 

video to our website (www.saj.usace.army.mil/FortSegarra) 

on May 28, 2020. 

For more information or to comment on the Proposed Plan, 

please email FUDS.Florida@usace.army.mil or call 

800.710.5184 or write to US Army Corps of Engineers, PM-

M (Frank Araico), 701 San Marco Boulevard, Jacksonville, 

Florida 32207.  Comments received or postmarked by July 6, 

2020, will be accepted. 


